
Treasurer's Report:  Sandi filed a copy of the treasurer's report for calendar years 2015 

thru 2019 with the HOA Secretary.  The HOA had $111,321 in cash reserves at the end 

of 2019. 

 

Care Committee Report:   The Co-Chairmen, Lila and Ann Metzgar submitted the 

report.  Presently the committee is not visiting any new Northfield residents until the 

COVID-19 guidelines change. 

 

After these guidelines are lifted, the committee will once again welcome new neighbors. 

At that time the co-chairmen will meet the new residents and get information for the 

directory and website.  Helpful information about Northfield will be given out.  At a 

later time, another committee member will visit with them to answer any questions that 

they may have concerning our community.  Care committee members are:  Linda 

Laughlin, Carolyn Graham, Rita Pickering, Nancy Loveless, Nancy Bellis, Liz 

Schwebke, Lila Metzgar and Ann Metzgar. 

 

Social Committee Report:  Paula Barrows, Chairman of the Social Committee 

submitted the report.  In early March, she started checking with various restaurants in 

which the committee could pick a location for the annual Spring Fling. Due to the 

COVID-19 guidelines for social distancing and gathering in groups of ten or less, the 

committee didn't pursue any further.  Once these guidelines are lifted, a future date will 

be considered for possibly rescheduling the event.   

 

Grounds:  Frank Graham, head of the Grounds Committee submitted the report. 

The repair work on our entrances have now been completed and residents are 

encouraged to take a look at how nice they look.  The gazebos have been repaired and 

painted.  Our flag pole at the first entrance has lighting once again  Both entrance signs 

have had the stucco repaired and the wooden frames at the bottom replaced with fiber 

board to prevent rotting out. 

 

The irrigation system has been turned on. Midwest Irrigation Co. will be making repairs 

to the system.  There are quite a few pages of repairs which include broken sprinkler 

heads and broken boxes that house the timers/clocks on the individual meters.     

 

Architectural Committee Report:  Brenda Bolongy submitted the committee report. 

The committee met on March 9th and in attendance were:  Jerry Schwebke, Marie 

Kissinger, Richard Hanner, and Brenda Bolongy. 

 

There was one request for an enclosed patio from the resident at 8546 N. Britt Ave. They 

did not approve this request until March 28th, as they needed more information at the 

time of the meeting. They did get the information they needed for approval.    

 



 


